## Third Sunday of Easter Direct

The flowers on the main Altar have been designated by the Todt family in honor of Clara Todt's birthday. Happy Birthday!

The flowers on both side altars have been designated by the Swartz family in memory of Clyde and Rita Swartz.

MASS INTENTIONS 5:30p.m. Richard J. Smith

Sat. 5:30p.m. Richard J. Smith Sun. 7:30a.m. Clyde and Rita Swartz

10:00a.m. The People of the Parish
Mon. 7:00a.m Chris Leonard
Tues. 7:00a.m. Hedwig Starzec

Wed. 7:00a.m.(Mass in Chapel) Fr. Martin Flum

Thurs. 7:00a.m. Keith A. Adams
Fri. 7:00a.m. Helen R. Weaver
Sat. 5:30p.m. Claude Murren

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

10:00a.m. Living & deceased members of George

Riser family

OFFERTORY PROCESSION
Sat. Apr. 16<sup>th</sup> 5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Ben Neiderer family

Sat. Apr. 16<sup>st</sup> 5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Ben Neiderer family 7:30a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Mike Sneeringer family 10:00a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Charles Glessner

This weekend through the Sacrament of



we welcome the newest member into our Parish family,
Bristol Avery Hohf,
daughter of Trent and Abby (Sunbury) Hohf.

Congratulations to the new family!

From the Pastor: The corporal works of mercy will seem to be more straightforward because they are quantifiable; i.e., either you did it or you didn't. They are as follows: 1) feed the hungry; 2) give drink to the thirsty; 3) shelter the homeless; 4) visit the sick; 5) visit the imprisoned; 6) bury the dead; and, 7) give alms to the poor.

Altar Servers, Lectors and E-Ministers please note: we are making sure the Ministry Scheduler has your serving preference correct. Those that have a computer, please check that your Mass preference is marked in the correct box, even if nothing has changed, we are trying to "get the bugs" out of the system. For those who do not have a computer contact the Parish Office at 637-2721. It's time to start putting in when you cannot serve, for vacations and such, and also availability for Holy Days and First Friday's, for the upcoming schedule. **Deadline is Apr. 30**<sup>th</sup>.

Last call for new Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion

and we need volunteers here at the Parish for all Masses, especially Sat. evening. You must be at least 18 years old and a Parishioner in good standing with the Church. Training sessions are May 17<sup>th</sup> from 6:30 – 8:30p.m. and June 18<sup>th</sup> 10:00a.m. – Noon both sessions are at St. Joseph Church in Hanover. Contact the Parish Office at 637-2721.

Current E-Ministers are due to renew their Mandate to continue serving in this capacity. The training session is May 7<sup>th</sup> from 10:00a.m. – Noon at St. Joseph Church in Hanover. Contact the Parish Office to sign up 637-2721. Deadline to sign up is Apr. 25<sup>th</sup>.

The Hanover Area Council of Churches is looking for several volunteers to help as cashiers in their Clothing Bank. Hours are from 9:00a.m. to Noon on Tuesday's, Thursday's, and the first Saturday of each month. An urgent need is for Tuesdays especially. If interested in volunteering please contact the Council office at 633-6353.

The Sacred Heart Club will meet Monday, Apr. 11<sup>th</sup> at 6:00p.m. in the Parish Hall. A bakeless bake sale will be held as a fundraiser and "search the pocketbook" will be played. A thank you was received from our sponsored family for our gifts presented to them. New members are always welcome.

Help is needed to clean the Church Thurs. Apr. 14<sup>th</sup> at 9:00a.m.

The Health Care Ministry will meet Thurs. Apr. 14<sup>th</sup> at 2:00p.m. at the home of Christine Reynold.

The first Picnic meeting will be held Thurs. Apr. 14<sup>th</sup> at 6:30p.m. in the School.

Parish Council will meet Thurs. Apr. 14<sup>th</sup> in the School at 7:00p.m. The meeting is open to Parishioners.

It is time to take items off the Cemetery as it is officially grass cutting season. Deadline to remove items is Fri. Apr. 15<sup>th</sup>. ALL items not removed from graves after the deadline will be removed by Cemetery personnel. Normal decorations are allowed on graves for Mother's Day, Father's Day, Veteran's Day or special occasions for a period of two weeks, afterwards, they will be removed for maintenance purposes. Your cooperation will be greatly appreciated by the Cemetery Board.

The first clean-up of the Picnic Woods will be Sat. Apr. 16<sup>th</sup> from 8:00a.m. – 12:00Noon. Bring rakes, trimmers, shovels and other yard tools. Please consider coming out to help, bring the family for a rousing game of "pick up sticks"!

Direction for Our Times: come join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. Apr. 16<sup>th</sup> at 10:00a.m. to pray the rosary and read the monthly locution message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-969-2452. And check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org. All are welcome!

Cub Scout Pack 103 is holding their annual Shelter Drive to benefit the Hanover Council of Churches, the weekends of Apr. 16<sup>th</sup>, 17<sup>th</sup> and 23<sup>rd</sup>, 24<sup>th</sup>. A box will be placed in the vestibule of the Church for toiletries such as shampoo, conditioner, soap, men's and women's deodorant, toothpaste and toothbrushes, feminine hygiene products, shaving cream and razors, all size diapers and wipes.

Delone's Faculty, Family and Friends Relay for Life Team is hosting a Cash Bingo on Sun. Apr. 17<sup>th</sup> in the cafeteria. Doors open at 12:00p.m. and Bingo begins at 2:00p.m. Tickets are \$12.00 in advance and \$15.00 at the door. Door prizes, raffles, special bingo games, small games of chance and concessions. Call 637-5969 or email <a href="mailto:bsneeringer@delonecatholic.org">bsneeringer@delonecatholic.org</a> for tickets and information.

A "Little Squires" event: Delone Catholic welcomes all students in grades K – 3 for a baseball relay on Wed. Apr. 20<sup>th</sup> at the Delone Baseball Field starting at 4:15p.m. There will be relays, prizes, crafts and games during the baseball game. Students can meet the players after the game, get their photo taken and receive a t-shirt. No cost or registration required. If you would like to sign your child up as part of the Little Squires Club you may do so at www.delonecatholic.org or call Delone at 637-5969.

The Women of the Sacred Heart will meet on Thurs. Apr. 21<sup>st</sup> at 6:30p.m. in the 7<sup>th</sup> grade classroom in the School. Women of the Parish are welcome to attend.

St. Aloysius Parish, 29 S. Queen St., Littlestown, will host another offering of Father Michael Gaitley's 33 Days to Morning Glory: A Do-It-Yourself Retreat in Preparation for Marian Consecration. This class will meet 6 times to learn about the importance of Mary in our life as our Mother and how she points the way for us to Jesus. Classes will be held on Thursday's from 7:00 – 8:30p.m. in the CCD Building, April 28 – June 2. The fee for the class is \$20 and you may register by calling Cindy Baughman 717-359-4169 or if you have any questions call Sandy Sneeringer at 717-359-5555. Register now – the class size is limited.

The May Procession will be Sun. May 1<sup>st</sup> at 7:00p.m. here in the Basilica. That will begin our Sunday evening weekly May devotions, all are welcome!